
Minutes of Hilmarton Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 4th March 2020 in Hilmarton Community Room at 8.00pm.
Councillors Present
M Wilkins, J Henly, J McFadzean, R Fry, W Leaning, J Files and D Rhodes
Guest: Cllr Christine Crisp
Clerk: Jacquie Henly
Item 1 Apologies for absence
1.1  Cllrs Jeary and Hays sent apologies.  

Item 2 – Declarations of Interest in items on the Agenda
2.1  There were no declarations of interest declared on the Agenda.

Item 3 – Minutes of the last meeting
3.1 Minutes from the Parish Council meeting dated 4th December 2019 were approved by all present and signed by the Chairman.
Item 4 – To discuss Items on the Clerks Report previously circulated to members
4.1 Reported to Wiltshire Council Planning department comments from the Parish Council relating to planning

applications received since December 2019.

4.2 Submitted Hilmarton Parish Emergency Plan to WC.  This has been acknowledged and registered.

4.3 Received an update on various items from Matt Perrot:

   a)  Matt informed us WC were due to remove the barriers at the end of the pathway coming from Poynder Place into Lammas Close – We have requested that the barriers remain in place and the surface is leveled and the hedge removed as agreed during the site visit. Matt has confirmed the e-mailed instruction.

   b)  Apparently the wooded area along the Compton Road has been inspected by WC and no work is required, even though the some of the overhanging deadwood looks as if it could fall at any time.

   c)  The drain at the top of Compton Road is due to be drilled to remove the solid concrete.  Matt Perrot informed us this would be carried out early January.  This has taken longer than expected due to the fact upon investigation it was found that Gigaclear blocked the drain when installing the broadband cables. Ongoing issue as at end of February. Various residents have now added rubber ducks to the village pond!  

4.4 The precept request was submitted to WC requesting £8000.00

4.5 A request was sent to CATG for i) the moving of the 40mph speed limit up to the Urathon entrance and apply for a reduction in speed limit to 30mph at the current 40mph sign. ii) Have a proper village gate sign on the Manor Farm Verge with a speed limit sign in it.  iii) Have painted rumble strips on the carriageway between the 30mph and 40mph signs.   

4.6 The land agent for Manor Farm was contacted regarding his proposals for highway improvement to inform him of the Councils support.

4.7 Included a question in the Neighbourhood News regarding support for a one-way system in and out of the village during school drop off and pick up times.  Only 3 responses received (2 from same household) not supporting the proposal.  All other responses 10 in total were in favour.  The request for responses did say that a non- response would be taken as support of the proposal.   

4.8 Passed on a Green Infrastructure and Open Space survey to the Neighbourhood Planning Team.  

Item 5 – Finance 
5.1 Account balances inclusive of all cheques written and deposits made up to end of February 2020 Current Account: £515.38   Deposit Account:  £20168.63
Cllr Fry joined the meeting at this point.

5.2. 

	Payment Detail
	Payee
	Amount

	T/F 10.12.19
	J Henly – Purchase of Bird deterrent strips 
	                        11.06

	T/F 19.12.19
	J Henly – Clerk Salary Oct-Dec
	                     931.02

	T/F 19.12.19
	Kevin Iles House and Garden Services
	                      96.00

	DD 19.2.20
	Information Commissioner Data Protection Subs
	                      40.00

	
	
	

	
	Paid In
	Amount

	2.12.10
	Nov Interest
	10.37

	1.1.20
	Dec Interest
	10.27

	1.2.20
	Jan Interest
	10.24


Item 6 - Planning
6.1 Updates on planning applications had previously been circulated and was approved by all present.

6.2 The following planning applications were discussed and there were no objections to any. 

· 20/01792/FUL - Change of use from farming to industrial with proposed screening bund – Beversbrook Farm

· 20/01793/FUL - Proposed Hay Barn and Cattle Barn Beversbrook Farm Hilmarton

· 20/01794/FUL - Proposed Steel fabrication shop Beversbrook Farm Hilmarton

Item 7 – Update on Neighbourhood Plan 

7.1 The next meeting is planned for the end of March. Initial grant request enquiries were positive; Cllr Wilkins is just awaiting release of the application forms.  The housing needs survey has been distributed as requested by WC.

Item 8 – Wild Meadow Project

8.1  The timetable for work and cost are as follows:

19th March - cut out dead Elm trees and clear the area.

Late March - spray off area to kill all vegetation

Mid April - Cultivate, prepare and sow seed (10kg 80% grass/20% flower with additional 2kg of Yellow Rattle)

August - Trim to 150mm to prevent grass-suffocating flowers  - Remove the cuttings

Autumn - Cut to leave tidy over winter - remove cuttings

Projected cost will hopefully not exceed £1200.

Meadow seed mix contains:

CRESTED DOGSTAIL (grass) Cynosurus cristatus 40 % of mix
HIGHLAND BENT (grass) Agrostis castellana 5 % of mix
*LADY`S BEDSTRAW Galium verum 3.6 % of mix
*MEADOW BUTTERCUP Ranunculus acris 3 % of mix
*OXEYE DAISY Leucanthemum vulgare 1 % of mix
*RED CAMPION Silene dioica 2.4 % of mix
RED FESCUE (grass) Festuca rubra ssp. Pruinosa 25 % of mix
RED FESCUE (grass) Festuca rubra ssp. Commutata 10 % of mix
RIBWORT PLANTAIN Plantago lanceolata 2.4 % of mix
*SELF HEAL Prunella vulgaris 1.8 % of mix
*YARROW Achilla millefolium 1 % of mix
*YELLOW RATTLE Rhinanthus minor 4.8 % of mix
8.2  The Clerk was requested to write to Mr Bull requesting the area be sprayed off to kill all vegetation.

8.2  The Clerk was also requested to contact the Probation Service to see if a group would be available to help clear the area of debris prior to spraying.  
Item 9 – Exchange of Information
9.1  Cllr Files gave an update with progress of the Rights of Way Group he has been attending. 

He also mentioned that he would prefer not to keep up with both CATG and the Rights of Way Group and would hope another member would take on the responsibility for one of these at the May meeting. 

9.2 Cllr Files reported that Green Square are now looking into the vacated property at 1 Lammas Close. 

The Clerk confirmed that Social Services were also looking into it. 

9.3  Cllr Crisp agreed to see if she could find out any details regarding the ancillary annex at 3 Beversbrook Cottages – It appears the garage has been converted to a dwelling. 

9.4 Cllr Henly reported that a Summer Auction was being organised and asked if members would like to donate items or promises could they please contact Jacquie. 

9.5 Cllr Leaning asked if there was a standard width for pavements – Cllrs did not think there was.

Item 10 – Date of the Next Meeting
10.1    The next meeting of Hilmarton Parish Council is scheduled for Wednesday 6th May 2020.  This will be the Annual Parish Meeting followed by the Annual Parish Council Meeting. 
Item 11 - Close of the Meeting
11.1  The meeting closed at 8.50pm   
Signed …………………………………………….  Date …………………………………..  

Chairman             

